Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Australian Maritime Safety Authority (AMSA)
Supplementary Budget Estimates 2000-2001, 31 May 2001


Question: AMSA 05

Topic:  Margaret J search 

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice:  RRA&T 335

Output:  AMSA Output 2.1:
A capability to detect, locate and rescue persons in aviation and maritime distress situations

Senator O’Brien asked:

“Could you check for me to establish whether there was an unacceptable delay in getting back to Mr Stafford and, if so, why?”

Answer:

AMSA has conducted an extensive examination of this matter.  Mr Stafford has clarified that the alleged call originated from a Stanley telephone number at about 11.30 am on 13 April 2001.

Telstra can find no evidence of a call being made on that day to either of the two publicised 1800 telephone numbers at the AusSAR search and rescue centre from the Stanley telephone number.  AMSA’s legal advisers, with the assistance of the owner of the Stanley telephone number, have established that there is no evidence that an AusSAR telephone number was called from the Stanley telephone number.  Additionally, AusSAR can find no evidence of the alleged call through its own operational lines, which are all continuously recorded.

